
 
 
 
 

 

Veal Farmers of Ontario announces leadership for 2021 
Bouilly re-elected to another term as VFO Chair 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Guelph, Ontario (March 16, 2021) – Veal Farmers of Ontario (VFO) is pleased to announce the re-election 
of Pascal Bouilly as Chair and the election of Cameron Knip as Vice Chair, at a recent meeting of the Board 
of Directors.  
 
Bouilly, the Dairy Calf Supply Chain Manager with Delft Blue Veal in Cambridge, was appointed to the VFO 
Board of Directors in 2015 and served as Vice Chair for two years prior to being elected Chair in 2020. 
Bouilly is responsible for the day-to-day operations of the farm and the started dairy calves program. 
 
“Driving value for Ontario veal is a top priority for the VFO Board of Directors,” says Bouilly. “One thing 
that has not changed during this pandemic is Ontario farmers and their commitment to continuing to do 
what they do best—producing safe, high-quality food for our customers. As Chair, I look forward to the 
year ahead as we focus our attention on the issues, initiatives, and projects that will best support our 
members and our industry.”  
 
Knip, who joined the Board in 2019, raises veal cattle south of Exeter where he also cash crops with his 
family. 
 
“As Vice Chair, I look forward to working with my fellow directors to strategically address issues directly 
impacting male dairy calf and veal producers,” says Knip. “With market volatility, processing capacity, and 
uncertainty disrupting our livestock markets, the importance of business risk management programs that 
work for our farmers has never been more critical.” 
 
Judy Dirksen, Sid Atkinson, and Phil Kroesbergen were acclaimed to the VFO Board at the 2021 virtual 
Annual General Meeting on March 3 and will serve three-year terms.  
 
Dirksen, a veal producer from Harriston, and Atkinson, a dairy and cash crop producer from Roseneath, 
bring extensive board experience to their roles. Kroesbergen, who raises veal with his family near Mount 
Brydges, is past Vice Chair.   
 
Returning to the eight member VFO Board of Directors is Brian Keunen (Palmerston). Earlier in the year, 
the VFO Board appointed Dylan Yantzi (Tavistock) to a two-year term to fill a board vacancy as per the 
requirements and expectations of our regulations. Stratford-area veal producer Kurtis Moesker was also 
appointed to a two-year term at the recent meeting of the Board of Directors, filling an additional seat 
that became vacant mid-term. 
 
“Thank you to each one of the members of the Board for your willingness to serve the Ontario veal cattle 
sector,” says Bouilly. “The VFO Board of Directors is most certainly a diverse group of farmers with a 
wealth of experience. I am looking forward to the year ahead.” 

 
Veal Farmers of Ontario 
449 Laird Road, Unit 12  

Guelph, Ontario N1G 4W1 
Tel: (519) 824-2942 Fax: (519) 824-2534 

www.vealfarmers.ca 
www.ontariovealappeal.ca 

 

News Release 
 

 



 
Veal Farmers of Ontario is a farmer-run organization that represents the interests of Ontario’s veal 
farmers, providing leadership to promote industry growth and viability through collaboration, innovation, 
marketing, and education. 
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For more information or to arrange an interview, please contact: 
Jennifer Haley, Executive Director, Veal Farmers of Ontario 
519-824-2942 or jhaley@vealfarmers.ca 
Pascal Bouilly, Chair, Veal Farmers of Ontario 
519-651-9656 or vfochair@vealfarmers.ca 


